
Town of Sumner Minutes 
Tuesday, July 8, 2025 

 
The regular meeting of the Town of Sumner Board was called to order on Tuesday, July 8, 2025, 

at 5:34 p.m. by Chairman Darrel Smith.  Postings were verified. 

 

Present: Chairman Darrel Smith, First Supervisor Roger Johnson, Second Supervisor Chris 

Iverson, Treasurer Shelley Christopherson, Clerk Kalynn Dewitz. 

 

Motion by Roger and seconded by Chris to approve the minutes from the previous meeting.  

Motion carried.  

 

The Treasurer’s report was approved with a motion by Roger and seconded by Chris.  Motion 

carried. 

 

Public Input – No public input.  

 

Roads Report- Mhyre Road culvert washed out during the storms.  New culvert has been 

ordered.  A request/motion to purchase a trash pump for roads was made by Darrel and 

seconded by Roger. Motion carried.  

 

The trash bag dumpster has been overflowing and extra charges from Tri City have exceeded 

normal monthly billing. It was discussed to investigate getting a third dumpster to handle the 

excess the township has been seeing. Kalynn explored the cost and the options of a roll off vs. 

additional dumpster and it was decided to get an additional dumpster. The dumpsters are 

emptied every Monday at $156/per dumpster = $468.00/month.  

 

Bills were approved and paid with a motion by Roger and seconded by Chris.  Motion carried. 

 

The next regular Board Meeting will be Tuesday, August 12, 2025, at 5:30 p.m. 

 

A motion to adjourn at 6:10 p.m. was made by Darrel and seconded by Chris.  Motion carried. 

 

Kalynn M. Dewitz, Clerk 


